



Dear Pastor and praying friends,

We thank the Lord Jesus Christ for His help and your faithful partnership with us in getting the Gospel and the truths of His Word to as many people as we can here in the kingdom of Thailand.

In our last update we asked you to really pray with us about the "Let the soldiers of Christ rise up!" youth conference we were having from April 22-24 at Lanna Baptist Church in Lampang, and we thank you so very much for your prayers and support! From the very first evening, it was very evident that many people have and were praying! And the Lord was working in every soul that would allow Him to work! We had young people from 15 different churches which totaled to around 140 people. Out of these there were 10 people that made a profession of faith, 5 others that said they got assurance of their salvation, and 4 made it public that they decided to serve our Lord Jesus Christ full time. Two of these are guys from Wiang Ping Baptist here in Chiang Mai, and the other two are our daughters, who never made this decision public before.

We praise the Lord that many of the youth that attended the camp from the 3 mission churches we are serving the Lord in, are being more faithful in these churches. And out of these, we have 4 guys that are over 16 years old that I am discipling. We praise the Lord that while 2 of these guys are studying in college and helping their parents with their small businesses, they are also making time to study the Bible and be discipled. Another of these guys used to be in Ban Samuel leadership and Bible training center here at Wiang Ping Baptist in Chiang Mai, but because of some family problems, he went back home and was faithful at a sister church, but after some time the Lord led him to come back here. And we praise the Lord that he is spiritually growing! The fourth guy is from our years of labor in the Pa Mai Deng Community here in Chiang Mai, who if we did not have the help of our Lord Jesus Christ and your faithful prayers and support over the years, he would have been eaten up by the world. But praise the Lord for His working and for your love for Him, and your faithful prayers and support over the years that he and these other guys now know our Lord Jesus Christ as their Saviour and have the opportunity to learn His Word and serve Him! And through these guys others are being challenged to get more serious with our Lord!

Please pray with us that not only these guys but also the other people that attended the youth camp and others in the churches that have been allowing the Lord to work in their lives, would not allow the world, the flesh or the devil to get them to drift from getting closer to our Lord and loving Him more!

Also, please continue to pray with us and for us, as we all are trying to get ready to take our daughters to Bible College in August, and then get back here to renew our visas and work permit before they expire in September.

For the Millions of Untold Souls in Thailand,

Brian, Evelyn, Ruth, and Rachel McClain

Mailing Address
Brian McClain
PO Box 75
Mae Hia Post Office
A. Muang Chiang Mai
Thailand 50100

Contact us
ph 704.747.8837
mcclains4asia@gmail.com
mcclains4asia.wordpress.com

Sending Church
Promised Land Baptist Church
Pastor Harold Blankenship
1024 Old Modena Street
Gastonia, NC 28054
ph 704.868.2364
promisedlandbaptistchurch.org

Goals
Evangelizing the Lost
Discipling Believers
Training Men
Starting Churches

Support Address

Missions

P.O. Box 519

Braselton, GA 30517
ph 706.654.2818

